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Dear Prayer Partners, Friends, and Loved Ones, 
 
God provided the necessary funds for my extremely important trip 
(returned less than 24 hours ago) to Lima, Peru, to organize two 
major evangelistic Crusades that Rigo and I will hold during March 
in a slum area of that city. 
  
The 21 painful hours on airplanes in 5 days was worth it all. 
 
 

 

Lunch with mayor and pastors of 
worst slum area of lima peru 

 
 

 

Half are houses and half are pig farms 
smell was unbearable 
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100's if not 1,000's of houses on hills 
with no water or sewage 

 

 

Very dear doctor Responsible 
for 25,000 in his immediate 

area 
 
 

 

Dear brother & family who worked 13 
years showing films with Christians 

Sharing Christ 
 

 
Dear brother & family, Lima 

City Councilman, and 
candidate for congress 

 
 

My trip to Peru kept me from attending the funeral of Jimmy 
Peticolas, my childhood friend of 61 years, and business partner 
over several years in two businesses. One day soon we will see 
each other at the feet of our Lord in heaven. 
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Nine days after our 17-day trip to Guatemala preaching the 
message of a great revival, God had me on a plane headed for 
Lima Peru.  This was a very fast but extremely blessed trip used to 
organize two Crusades for March in the very poorest slum of that 
city.   Nearly 2 years ago, God burdened the hearts of Rigo and 
myself to reach the most needy people in the slums of Lima with 
the message of Jesus Christ.  HE is now giving us the desires of 
our heart. 
  
The doors have been thrown wide open for us to hold Crusades in 
San Juan de Miraflores, the poorest of the slum areas of Lima.  We 
became dear friends with the mayor of the 400,000 people who live 
in huge areas where there is no sewer nor water.  Trucks distribute 
water to 55 gallon drums, the people walk up to 30 minutes down 
the mountain to fill up their cans, and then lug them back up to the 
hovel they call home. 
  
PERSONAL NOTE: 
Some have chided me for saying that we can't physically continue 
traveling and ministering at this pace and that possibly God is 
ready to take us home.  Judy has said she would be willing to live 
in a Latin American country for six months at a time, but knows we 
cannot endure many long hours on airplanes to reach places of 
ministry. Flying coach is extremely painful for my back and neck, 

trips by bus, and hours in cars on bad roads is often too much. 
NOT COMPLAINING!!!  
  
We have gladly identified with Paul in II Corinthians 11:30, where 
he says he will glory in his weaknesses.  Our pain levels seem to 
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continue to grow, almost to the point of not being able to manage. 
The only thing that keeps us going is that as our pain grows we 
know more of the power of the Lord in our lives and ministry. 
  
Paul expresses our feelings at this point in our life, as we continue 
to try to reach all of Latin America for Christ. 
Philippians 1:23-24 

23. For I am hard-pressed between the two, having a desire to 
depart and be with Christ, which is far better.  

24 Nevertheless to remain in the flesh is more needful for 
you. 

  
42 years ago, God burdened our hearts to take the message of 
Jesus Christ to the people in Latin America who had no hope of 
ever having the things that most people take for granted: things 
such as a bed to sleep in, at least one good meal a day, and 
clothes to keep them warm. God blessed us by using us in the 
marketplaces of Costa Rica and El Salvador, and now again, he is 
using us to win the lost to Jesus who live in the slums of Latin 
America.  To God be the glory! 
  
God is love and two days ago HE showed me HIS love in a very 
special way,  
  

While having dinner with a dear Peruvian couple, I happened to 
mention Cristianos Compartiendo a Cristo, which is "Christians 
Sharing Christ" in Spanish.  The dear brother asked, are you 
talking about the film ministry?  I responded by telling him about 
how God led Judy and me in January of 1969 to begin the ministry 
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in the marketplace of San Jose Costa Rica. He then excitedly told 
me how that for 13 years, God used him to show Christians 
Sharing Christ films all over Peru, and how he saw great numbers 
of people come to Christ.  
  
The next morning in the two services where I preached, I met two 
more brothers, who also carried projectors and films to remote 
areas of Peru, and won many people to my Jesus.  Do you realize 
that the ministry that our great God began in the middle of the 
marketplace of San Jose, Costa Rica, in January of 1969, has now 
seen many more than 2,000,000 people accept our Jesus as their 
Savior and Lord!  In fact, the last report I had of the Christians 
Sharing Christ ministry, thousands were coming to Christ in the 
country of India.  PTL! 
 
http://www.christianssharingchrist.com 
 
PRAYER REQUEST 

• For the great revival which by faith, we believe has already 
begun in Guatemala, and for it to spread to all parts of the 
Americas and beyond. 

• For many of the young people in Latin American churches to 
know the call to reach their countries for Christ 

• For the three Crusades in January in the northern area of 

Colombia (Pivjay, Rio Hacha, Santa Marta) 

• For the two large Crusades in March in the slums of Lima, 
Peru 

• For necessary funds for each of these Crusades 
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• For the distribution of the booklet about a great revival in 
Latin America 

• For the booklet God is leading me to write about the 
importance of a pastor preaching Christ centered (Cristo 
centrico) messages 

• For the health of both Judy and me not being a limiting factor 
of ministry. 

  
In a short 13 days much of the world's population will celebrate a 
day commemorating the birth of the Lord Jesus.  Both of our 
families wish each of you a happy Christmas season and we hope 
that you will have Christ as the center of every activity.  Also we 
hope that 2011 will be a year of personal revival in each of your 
lives. 
  
Grateful for your prayer and financial support, 
 
All Gifts to this Ministry are tax-deductible and should be made out 
and mailed to: 
 CSC:  Mission to Latin America 
 3357 Pecan Hollow Ct. 
 Grapevine, Texas 76051 
 
 
Charles and Judy Moore  Rigoberto and Laura Vega 
8687 Lemon Ave #2   San Jose, Costa Rica 
La Mesa, CA 91941  
mocb@aol.com 
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Pictures of previous seminars can be found on this web site 
http://www.moorereport.com 


